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KINGSTON PHILOSOPHY CAFÉ UPDATE 

January 2009
Minds, bodies or souls?
Filiz Peach led a lively discussion on January 22nd, asking whether we were the same people we were ten years ago. Are we our bodies, in which case do we become someone else if our bodies alter radically? Is a ship that has had every piece replaced over time still the same ship? Are we our minds, and if so, what is this thing called “mind”? Is it neurons firing, our brains, a physical phenomenon? Are we just bundles of ever-changing sensations and memories with no constant identifiable self? Would that mean that amnesiacs became different people? So many questions and such a range of answers, and, as is often the case in philosophy, no certain conclusion though some contenders. Perhaps continuity in space or of memory or uniqueness could define a person (or ship), or maybe the “eternal soul” was the “get out of jail free” card we were looking for. It seems that consciousness remains what philosophers have called “the hard problem”, despite KPC’s one and a half hour attempt to crack it. This was definitely a topic that participants would go on talking about afterwards (and did), and that KPC should return to sometime. Many thanks again to Filiz.
When is a Philosophy Café not a Philosophy Café?

KPC has experimented a bit with spaces and styles of discussion in its first few months, and will be having some more formal lecture-discussions during 2009 (see below), but those won’t be true “philosophy cafés”.  A lecture isn’t a “philosophy café”, neither is a formal talk or debate or a philosophy class. January’s Philosophy Café was in fact the first to take place in the Rose Café and so was as close as we have got so far to the original philosophy café concept. About 60 people crammed into the Café and competed with the espresso machine, each other and bemused theatre-goers to respond to Filiz’s questions. “I really enjoyed it but it was too noisy” was a typical comment (looking back, that has been a typical comment after every session, whichever space  we’ve been in), but there was a real buzz of conversation that went on long after the end of the meeting, and participants shouldn’t underestimate the positive effects of the informal café atmosphere and of people coming in just for a drink, finding something interesting going on, and joining in. You can read more about the ideas behind the Philosophy Café on www.kingstonphilosophycafe.org.uk, specifically here. 
Lesson for the future (1)
I am very committed to supporting the Theatre by using it for as long as they will have us, and being flexible enough to adapt to whichever space is available on the evening. But timing is clearly critical – the café and the upstairs foyer area that we have used are fairly quiet at 6.00pm but become noisier as theatre-goers arrive from about 6.45 on. So we do need to get introductions, presentations, questions and plenary discussion into the first half of the evening, and then hand over to the small group conversations which people clearly enjoy, which are so much part of the philosophy café experience, and which are less affected by ambient noise. People certainly seem to like hearing from an expert as well as talking to each other, and we must try to include both. Plenaries or summings-up at 7.25 are probably going to be impossible in these public spaces. 
Lesson for the future (2)
Several participants say they’d be happy to pay for a quieter venue (though possibly not as much as it would cost to hire one of the Rose’s rooms). They are probably not volunteering to set up a bank account, collect the money, bank it, pay for the room, decide what to do if there’s too much money, or too little, in other words, be Treasurer with a Committee to manage such things, but if they are, why not set up another philosophy group run on different lines from KPC? There are certainly enough people in Kingston who want to talk about philosophical topics to support an alternative group, or indeed to go to two. We have lost some keen participants in the past who’d prefer a later start or another evening or something different, so anyone who set up a nice orderly philosophy circle or course or lectures in a quiet hired room on a different evening would be doing them a service and offering people a real choice. 

KPC in the local media
A journalist came along to our January discussion and will be writing about it for a Kingston Time and Leisure feature on coffee shops and their social function as centres of debate and discussion.

Volunteer wanted

One or two KPC participants are not internet-connected and so don't get KPC updates or see the website but would like to be kept informed. Is there a regular who would take on collecting a few addresses at meetings, printing off updates and posting them? They are usually shorter than this one, just one side of A4 – see below.
KPC Thursdays for your diary
We now have a very promising programme planned for most of 2009, but please always check www.kingstonphilosophycafe.org.uk for updates before turning out – topics, dates and times can change and the further away they are the more likely that is. There are also other philosophical events going on during Think-in-Kingston in March, so check out T-i-K’s programme too. A few non-KPC but interesting events are in KPC’s events calendar on the website.
· February 5, 6.00 - 7.30 pm: "The Good Society” led by Michael McCarthy. You can read Michael’s questions and some quotations on the topic in advance here.
· March 12, 6.00 - 7.30 pm: talk by philosopher, writer, broadcaster and journalist Dr Mark Vernon, on "Philosophy and the Art of Living" in the Rose Studio, cost £6, tickets from the theatre box office, our contribution to Think-in-Kingston.
· April 2, 6.00 - 7.30pm: discussion on philosophy/philosophical method, led by Barrie Selwyn.
· May 7, 6.00 - 7.30pm, talk by Professor Steven Connor on "Writing, Thinking, Playing and Laughing" in the Rose Studio, cost £6, tickets from the theatre box office, our contribution to Kingston Readers’ Festival.
· June 4, 6.00 - 7.30pm, t b c, environmental campaigner Shaun Chamberlin. 
· July, date not yet fixed, t b c, follow-up discussion on the ethics of the environment.
· August, t b c, date not yet fixed, Rose Artistic Director Stephen Unwin on philosophy of the theatre.
· September t b c, date not yet fixed, Filiz Peach and friend on “Guilt”.
Sorry this update is so long…
but as the philosopher Blaise Pascal (and many imitators) put it, “I would have written a shorter letter, but I did not have the time.” 
Marilyn Mason
